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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 At the time of writing, we are well into a really cold spell, 
after the somewhat balmy weather which we experienced in No-
vember. It is now quite seasonal. I expect everyone is busy with 
Christmas preparations and the children becoming quite excited. 
It has been a busy month for those residents who enjoy being 
involved in village activities. The Hallowe'en event at the Bosville 
Arms was brilliant. The children were entertained by a magician. 
He came around the pub afterwards to enthral those youngsters 
who thought that they were too old to sit with the children and 
watch the  magic show (our 3 grandsons) with rope tricks. We 
were then entertained by a very talented rock group. The travel-
ling lunch was a great success, despite different numbers of 
people turning up at strange times! Nick and I served the soup 
course and as it was the first day that I was not using a crutch, 
following my injury, I must have resembled “Mrs. Overall” as I 
tottered around with bowls of soup. Those of you who are old 
enough to remember the programme, it was called “Acorn An-
tiques”. A grand total of £577 was raised, including the raffle 
which took £105.This is for the Village Hall funds. 
On November 7th, villagers were treated to a fantastic display of 
fireworks at the pub. Special thanks to Jason, Charlie, Midge 
and Pubby. The fund raiser, at the Bosville Arms, in aid of Marie 
Curie was a very busy evening. There was a myriad of bright 
and glittering stalls, with lots of customers spending. 
The Rudston Bake Off at the Village Hall, promises to be a really 
good event. 
I would like to wish all the residents of Rudston a merry Christ-
mas and a happy New Year. 

Sue Tompkin 

I would be very pleased to hear from anyone who would 
 be willing to sponsor the Newsletter. 

The cost is £25 to sponsor one month’s Newsletter 
Thank you  

S Harland (Treasurer) 
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A HAPPY CHRISTMAS  

TO ALL OUR READERS 

FROM EVERYONE  

INVOLVED IN  

PRODUCING 

AND DISTRIBUTING 

THE NEWSLETTERS 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kilham 
 

Church services and events for December/January 
Dec  6th     9.30am  Holy Communion 
Dec 13th    9.30am Morning Prayer 
Dec 20th    5.30pm Carol Service & Nativity 
Dec 25th    9.30am Christmas Day Holy Communion 
Dec 27th    10.00am United Parishes Holy Communion at Kilham 
 There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at 
10.30am followed by coffee; apart from Wed 23rd when there will be no ser-
vice. 
 The next meeting of Rudston Heritage History group is on Thursday 
17th December in Rudston Village Hall at 7.00pm for their ‘Hands on Christ-
mas’ event. Admission is £2.00 with refreshments. 
Jan 3rd   9.30am Holy Communion 
Jan 10th   9.30am Morning prayer 
Jan 17th  9.30am Holy Communion and Trailblazers 
Jan 24th  10.00am United Benefices Holy Communion at Wold Newton 
Jan 31st 4pm  All age service 

 
 

Dear Friends 
 By the time you read this the world will 
be getting ready for Christmas. I love the 
build up, the season of Advent. It’s a season 
of expectation and preparation as the 
Church looks forward to the birth of Christ. 
Advent falls at the darkest time of the year 
and the natural symbols of darkness and 
light work so powerfully through Advent and 
Christmas. I still get excited at the progres-
sive lighting of the candles on the Advent 
wreath in church each Sunday! 
Continued on page 5 
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From page 4 

Something to help us all get ready for Jesus’ coming will be the Na-
tivity and Carol service on Sunday 20th. Christmas Eve will be a big 
night for us too. At 5pm there will be our 'Crib-tingle' service at Kil-
ham. It will be a mixture of dressing the crib with Christmas charac-
ters and creatures and giving everyone a Christingle. (more light 
and darkness!). If you want to dress up as a nativity character that 
would be great (angels, kings, shepherds, donkeys etc all wel-
come). When all the children are fast asleep there will be our mid-
night Holy Communion at Kilham too. It's past my bedtime but I love 
it and find that service one of the most special of the year. On 
Christmas day at Rudston we’ll have the finale of our Christmas at 
9.30am and reminder of the central Christian truth of; ‘the word be-
coming flesh and dwelling among us’ (John 1.14).  

Have a very merry and blessed Christmas, Glyn 

 Bob Evans 
 

Kath  would like to sincerely thank everyone for their support, 
kind words of sympathy, thoughtful letters and cards, following 
the passing away of her beloved husband, Bob on October 
28th. 

 I would like to add my condolences to Kath, following the pass-
ing away of her husband, Bob . 
I sat in the row behind Bob in the U3A orchestra for many 
years. He was such a talented musician and enhanced enor-
mously the woodwind section ,playing the soprano sax. For the 
last few years Bob was also the leader of the U3A Jazz Group. 
This was not without its challenges! Bob worked hard to organ-
ise music to suit all tastes. He remained a gentleman at all 
times and will be remembered not only for his talent but also 
his gentle sense of humour.    
Sue 
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Many thanks to all who supported 
our Halloween Fundraiser. The 
young people all had a great time 
and we were thrilled to raise £50. 
 
We are looking forward to our next 

event which is Christmas Carol Sing-
ing on a horse drawn sleigh. This will 
be on Sunday 13th December. We 
hope to see you then!  

  Christmas Shoebox Appeal  
Thank you to everyone who supported 
this wonderful appeal. Many of you do 

each year and every donation is so very 
much appreciated. 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy 2016  

DOG WALKER NEEDED FROM MID  

JANUARY 2016 FOR FEMALE  

LABRADOR PUPPY IN RUDSTON. 

MONDAY AND TUESDAY  

LUNCHTIMES ONLY. 

PLEASE CALL HARRIE TO DISCUSS 

ON 01262 420488 (AFTER 7PM) OR 

07515904063 ANY TIME. 

MANY THANKS 

DOG WALKER NEEDED FROM MID  

JANUARY 2016 FOR FEMALE  

LABRADOR PUPPY IN RUDSTON. 

MONDAY AND TUESDAY  

LUNCHTIMES ONLY. 

PLEASE CALL HARRIE TO DISCUSS ON 

01262 420488 (AFTER 7PM) OR 

07515904063 ANY TIME. 

MANY THANKS 
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VILLAGE HALL  

COFFEE SHOP 

The coffee shop  is                
 open on a Thursday 

morning.  

 On November 2nd 2015, the WI meeting 
was attended by 22 members, at Rudston Village 
Hall.  Jenny Herring welcomed everyone and intro-
duced the speaker, Jeanette Cawkell. 
 Jeanette had organised for us all to make a 
Christmas decoration out of material, which we all enjoyed doing 
with plenty of laughs. Our competition was a Santa Claus, which 
was judged by Jeanette. 1st prize was  won by Pat Stephenson, 
second Val Walker and 3rd Di White. The raffle was won by Pat  
Stephenson. Congratulations to you all. 
 At the meeting we discussed any feedback from our group ral-
ly, which we hosted and everyone agreed that it was a successful 
event. Our Luncheon Club at Manor Court was well attended and we 
had an excellent meal and a good chat. 
 Our next meeting is our Christmas Party which is on Tuesday 
1st December, followed by our Christmas lunch at the Trout at 
Wansford on 15th December. 
 If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along as a 
visitor, you would be made very welcome. Our list of speakers for 
next year will be available in January, so come along if any are of 
interest to you. 
For further details, please contact Jenny Herring on 01262 420720 
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The Marie Curie fund raiser at the Bosville Arms  on November 
19th, raised just over £500. Thanks to everyone who donated 
and to those who attended the Christmas Fayre. 
A special thanks to Jason, at the Bosville, Teresa Blofeld and 
Pat Warcup. 

A special thanks has been expressed to the parish council, for 
replacing the bridle path notices . Some villagers have asked 
me to point out that bridle paths are not for motorised vehicles. 
Anyone riding such, is churning up the path, but more im-
portantly represents a real danger to walkers and horses 

Rudston Village Hall Committee Meeting  

The meeting was held on November 10th and many issues 
were discussed. The travelling lunch was a real success with 
46 tickets being sold. £577.23 was taken, including £109 for 
the raffle. It was decided to incorporate a barbecue in the next 
one; perhaps  in June on a Saturday evening. 
 The Rudston Bake Off on November 28th was discussed. 
The oven needs to be mended before this event. A Henry hoo-
ver will be purchased. Bernard has almost finished making the 
new notice board. It is possible that we may have a Yorkshire 
dialect evening, with a speaker, perhaps in February. 
The next meeting will be the AGM and was fixed for April 19th. 

I have just been informed by Phillip Cross-
land that Rudston War Memorial has been 
accepted as a "Building of special architec-
tural or historic interest" and now is now 
officially "Listed, grade II”    
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• New roofs and roof repairs 

• Extensions 

• New kitchens supplied and fi ed 

• New bathrooms supplied and fi ed 

• Plastering and dry lining 

• Conversions and renova(ons 

• Windows and doors supplied and fi ed 

• All aspects of building work  

 

Call Paul Melling for a no obliga(on quote 

Octon Grange, Foxholes, Driffield, East Yorkshire, YO25 3HJ 

01377 267663 / 07717 357370 

Grangebuilder@gmail.com 

www.driffieldbuilder.co.uk 
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Gardening Corner  

 Dick Robinson 

 Here we are again, another year to look forward to. Each 
Christmas I am reminded of one or two special jobs that I helped 
with, when I was a very young garden boy. Flowers and a few 
flowering pot plants, for the church here at Rudston, all growing 
in the glass houses at Thorpe. The other job was the cutting of 
holly for decoration and for the shop in Bridlington. How the 
years fly by!  Work outdoors meant winter digging and pruning of 
fruit trees also grape vines in the vinery. 
 Any planting is done if the weather is 
suitable, but there is always something to do 
in the glass house, cleaning thoroughly ready 
for the new year seed sowing etc. For those 
giant onions, now is the time to sow in a little 
heat. I do like those giant bulbs , so mild and 
good in the kitchen.  
 This month, after apples and pears, it’s the turn of plums. 
The variety that most folk know is “Victoria”, very reliable and 
often heavy croppers. It does well in our thin chalky soil. There 
are about 400 varieties  in the plum family, so no shortage to 
choose from. These days most growers plant plums that have 
been grafted  or budded onto a dwarf root stock: so if you are 
going to plant, the root stock “Pixie” is the best. 
 All varieties including damsons are shallow rooting, com-
pared with apples and pears, so use plenty of organic manure 
when preparing the soil. My choice of varieties include, Victoria, 
Marjorie’s Seedling, Czar, Kirke’s Blue and the transparent 
Gage. Merryweather is a large fruiting damson and is always 
worth a place n the orchard. 
 My last monthly notes are at an end but I do hope we have 
a successful 2016 in our gardens and hope to keep in good 
health for a long time. Best wishes to all our readers. 
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“YON LAD OUT THERE” BY Eileen Ward 

 We  have a real author, living here in our village. Eileen 
Ward, who lives on Southside Lane in Rudston, has had a book 
published. “Yon Lad Out There” , which is based loosely on the 
life of her father, took Eileen 5 years to write. 
 It is a gritty story set in a small mining town in South York-
shire and follows the early part of her father, Stanley’s life. He 
was born in 1919 and is determined not to follow the path 
marked out for him as a miner and sets out his ambition to be-
come a farmer.  It proves to be a difficult path, beset with adver-
sity that he endeavours to overcome with humour and tenacity. 
Along the way he finds romance. 
 This is a really  interesting  story of a family struggling to 
cope with hardships of the time. The book is in bookshops and is 
on the Amazon reading list. Copies can also be purchased from 
Eileen…’phone 420706. 
 Eileen is no stranger to the publishing world having  previ-
ously written some short stories in a magazine. She is also kept 
busy with 5 grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren.  
 Sue 

Congratulations and thanks to the hosts and helpers 
at the travelling luncheon. 
We really enjoyed an excellent meal, good company, 
and even good weather. 
                                   Pauline & Richard Warters 

Thank you to all who attended our “Musical Allsorts “ evening. I 
have received a letter of thanks from the air ambulance for our 
donation. We made £220. 
 

Kath 
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Tickets are also available from Kath Evans Contact 420901 
or you may buy them on the door. 
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 You are invited to join us at a pre Christmas 
coffee morning on Friday 4th December at the 
home of Wendy and Tony Proctor. Romana, Kil-
ham Road from 10am to 12 noon. Entry at the 
door £2.50, to include coffee/tea scones and 
mince pies. There is a raffle ,gifts, preserves, a 
cake and Christmas stall and games. All proceeds to All Saints 
Church. 
 We hope to see you at the family Carol Service, where we will 
be serving sherry, soft drinks and mince pies. 
We look forward to starting 2016 with a “Snow Drop Walk” at 
Thorpe Hall on 20th and 21st February, by kind invitation of the 
Macdonald family. 
 Thank you for your support in the past and we look forward to 
your continued support next year. 
     June Sellers (Social Secretary Rudston PCC) 

North Wold Lions 
 

Tuesday 1st December. Christmas Bingo at 
Ferns Farm Hotel, Carnaby. Eyes down 7.30pm 
Watch out for Santa’s sleigh coming your way on 
Thursday 10th December, starting at Boynton at 5.30pm and 
travelling onto Rudston. The elves will be collecting for the North 
Wolds Lions charities and will be wearing a Lions tabard. Please 
look and listen out for them. 
Everyone is welcome at the Bridlington Lions Christmas Concert 
at the Spa on Monday 14th December. Free entry. Please let 
June or Mike know  if you need transport. 
 

Mike Sellers (Lions Club Village Rep). 
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 Spoke too soon!  First the Fly Tippers struck again, this 
time leaving black bags of assorted household rubbish, and 
(surprisingly) one of garden rubbish, in front of the recycling 
containers.  That means they were in full view, as well as caus-
ing difficultly for those visiting with bottles etc.  The Paper con-
tainer was still in place then, but both that and the Plastics have 
gone now.  Thank you to those who continued to use them to 
the end.  If the County Council take notice of such things, it will 
show that they will be missed by some people at least.  Pay-
ments seem to be catching up again now, as figures for July to 
September have just been received, ironically showing two col-
lections of paper against one of glass. 
 The other thing unwisely mentioned last month was crime.  
That was fortunately of a minor nature, but suffice to say that 
our PCSO had occasion to call at a house in the village.  Let's 
hope I don't inadvertently invite trouble this month!    
 East Riding of Yorkshire Council's “Overview & Scrutiny 
Committee” are inviting the public as well as  parish councils to 
suggest any topics for the Council, NHS, Police, or Fire & Res-
cue, to consider.  As a guide, this year they have looked at:  
school buildings & funding, potholes, controlled parking, special 
expenses, council assets, drug use, maternity & cancer ser-
vices, road safety, sheltered housing.  This committee can pro-
duce recommendations and reports and offer advice, but stress 
that it is NOT a forum for complaints or planning application 
matters.  Anyone with non-complaining suggestions can e-mail: 
scrutiny@eastriding.gov.uk or phone:  01482 393204.  There is 
a deadline of 8th January, 2016. 
 That is not expected to be the subject of a separate agen-
da item at the meeting on 9th December, but of course if anyone 
has anything which they think might be better coming from the 
parish council, please contact any member before then.    
 

Continued on page 18 
                                                                                                                             
 
 
 



18 

From page 17 
 There may then have been another meeting before the next 
newsletter, as that should be late January or early February.   
 As you will see from the separate notice, the parish council 
and its dog warden are prepared to get tough over the dog fouling 
matter.  It seems amazing that despite numerous articles, both na-
tional and local, there are some people who just will not clean up 
after their dog.  After a distressing case in front of the village hall in 
late October, we must assume that one or two of them live in the 
village.  If they have a compelling reason for not complying, maybe 
they would explain to Mr. Shanks?   
 Another parish council member has taken up the local bus ser-
vice issue.  Please take the trouble to respond to the survey ar-
ranged by Mrs. Starkey if you do, or could, use local transport.  This 
could have a bearing on the County Council's proposals for next 
year, as outlined in October.  However, attention to this matter has 
also brought up news from Nafferton MiBus that no-one from Rud-
ston has actually used the Tuesday “dial-a-ride” service since that 
was set up in early 2014.  Indeed, their present co-ordinator denied 
any arrangement being in place at all, so that could be awkward if 
anyone fancies it now. 
 As always at this time of year, on behalf of the Parish Council:  
Best Wishes for Christmas and the New Year to all.  (Including the 
anti-social types mentioned above, if they change their ways!) 
 

Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council ) 

PLEASE save your used stamps 
to raise money for the Lifeboat. 
Simply pop them through my  
letterbox.   7,Kilham Road. 

Thankyou Sue Gilbank.  
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Kilham Church of England Primary 

School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

“From the school” 

We have had a busy term here at school since September.  We have 
focussed on the Christian values of ‘Generosity’ and ‘Compassion’ in our assem-
blies and the children have tried to live out these values by noticing the needs of 
others and doing what they can to help. 

Each year, our eldest children (Year 6) run a coffee and cake afternoon 
in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support – this year the event was very well attended 
and raised over £500. The children organised everything themselves, from ad-
vertising to serving the tea and cake. 
 Our Harvest Worship, held in October, was called ‘Harvest Rock’ and we 
tried to teach our children about those in need locally and globally. Thanks to 
generous donations from parents and friends of the school, we were able to 

send a super collection of food to Driffield Foodbank, as 
well as raising 
over £120 for a 
cause in Malawi, 
Africa, to provide 
safe cooking facili-
ties for a village.   
More recently, we 

have also enjoyed ‘Children in Need’ day 
and been learning about the need for mos-
quito nets in Nigeria. 

  

 

Every year we take pride in being in-
volved with Remembrance on Armistice 
Day in Kilham. Our Year 6 children at-
tended the memorial at All Saints’ 
Church and, as we do each year, we 
planted Remembrance crosses and pop-
pies and laid a wreath in respect of 
those from the area who gave their lives. 

As Headteacher, seeing the children pay their respects and conduct 
themselves in a sensitive, mature way on such occasions always makes me 
proud. 

 Continued on page 20 
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From page 19 

 

Thank you, as always, to everyone 
for your support of our work this 
term – the coffee afternoon, 
Church services and PTFA events 
all help to bring the wider school 
community together.  

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Year 5 & 6 
football team, who won the East Riding 
Small School’s Football tournament in No-
vember at South Hunsley. The boys played 
incredibly well, scored lots of goals and 
have now got through to the next final, 
which takes place in Grimsby on November 
20th. Well done boys! They might want to 
carry on wearing the new lucky red ‘away’ 
kit! 

 

As I always seem to say at this time of year, rehearsals for Christmas plays and 
performances are already underway here at school! The run up to Christmas is a 
special time to be in school.. Below are diary dates for our Christmas events; 
tickets for performances will be available from the school office.  

     On behalf of everyone at school, I would like to take this opportunity to offer 
very best wishes to everyone involved with the school and village community. 

Diary Dates 
Sunday 6th December   Santa Sunday in the Village Hall 
Monday 7th December   2.00pm Junior Christmas Concert 
Tuesday 8th December   6.00pm Junior Christmas Concert 
Wednesday 9th December  6.00pm Junior Christmas Concert 
Thursday 10th December   2.00pm FS/KS1 Christmas Concert 
Friday 11th December   2.00pm FS/KS1 Christmas Concert 
Monday 14th December   6.00pm – 7.30pm Christmas Disco 
Thursday 17th December   6.00pm Nativity Carol Service, All Saints 
      Church, Kilham 
 

S England 
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WORDSEARCH  

C P R O M D K C L T R A W B K O 
P L U M S E I R R E B W A R T S 
R D E R S O W T K S L W F G R E 
S B A M A R I D F C R P L U T O 
E G T F E A P P L E S A E L M I 
I W I B L N K I W I F R U I T N 
R P L C U G T L N D T M S F R T 
R A N D I E O I T S B L E U N S 
E A M P F S B A N A N A B L D K 
B C A T I E L K S E M C T E O D 
P I N E A P P L E P S D O L S N 
S K G G D A F S T L N C K I W L 
A B O I P R N E C T A R I N E D 
R P O M E G R A N A T E F R O K 
S L T A N A B P L R S D U I M I 
B R M O G S E I R R E B E U L B 

 Missing Word for November  CHAIRAPLANE 

Oranges 
Apples 
Pineapple 
Mango 
Kiwi Fruit 
Banana 
Grapes 

Blueberries 
Raspberries 
Strawberries 
Melon 
Nectarine 
Plums 
Clementines 
P - - - - - - - - - - 
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 I would like to thank Phillip Crossland for the following article. 
I hope it brings back some memories! 

*****  Anniversaries  ***** 

There seem to have been a large number of anniversaries this 
year, many of 50 years ago, and here are a few more. 

Continued on page 23 
 
 
 

Looking back now, 1965 could be described as a troubled time.  
Strikes and “go-slows” were common-place.  A chap called 
Beeching had taken an axe to the railways, amid government 
enthusiasm for cars and motorways.  America had a war in Vi-
etnam, and the Cold War with Russia gave an uneasy feeling 
about a button being pressed by one of them, spelling the end 
of the world as we knew it.    

So maybe it was light relief when we were told that a golden 
eagle, swiftly named “Goldie”, had escaped from London Zoo.  
Attempts at recapture were reported daily, and it took a week 
before the eagle was eventually lured back none the worse for 
its exploits.  (Not sure about the local small bird population!)     

Some of the strikes were interesting though.  On the London 
Tube booking clerks called a one day strike and an “honesty 
box” was placed at stations with passengers invited to leave 
their normal fare.  We don't know how successful that was, but 
at least the trains were running that time.  A “go-slow” on the 
national network later in the year actually led to fisticuffs be-
tween drivers and passengers.  

The B.B.C. were not immune, and to add to their troubles star 
presenter Richard Dimbleby let slip a swear word on 
“Panorama”.  It would have begun with “B” of course - “F” 
would have had them closed down!   He was quickly forgiven, 
having given his usual polished commentary for the funeral of 
Sir Winston Churchill in January.  Sadly, he himself died of 
cancer just before Christmas that year.   
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From page 22 

In football, Stanley Matthews played his final first division game 
at the age of 50 in February.  At the end of the year, Hull City 
had a record crowd of 40,000 at Boothferry Park for a Boxing 
Day match against Millwall.  That was 27th December, the 26th 
having been a Sunday.  Sundays were still “special” in those 
days, when there was little professional sport, and only some 
small shops open.  

At least this was the golden age of popular music, even if we 
didn't realise it at the time.  The Beatles were already being 
awarded M.B.E.s, causing disgust and the returning of medals 
from others.  The Rolling Stones were living up to their “bad 
boy” image, and a magistrate called them “morons”.  That was 
a new word to some of their more uneducated followers, who 
thought it would make a good name for a new group!  (Which 
is what pop bands were called then). 

The Royal Family had its own troublesome one.  Princess Mar-
garet's husband, Anthony Armstrong-Jones, rode a motor-bike, 
but there was disapproval in some quarters when she was pho-
tographed on the pillion.  A princess in full leathers astride a 
motor bike?  Tut-tut!   

1965 saw the abolition of hanging.  Contrary to speculation, or 
wishful thinking, the rope was not replaced by the guillotine or 
anything.  A newspaper columnist did suggest that “aged and 
infirm” members of the House of Lords should be “put down” 
though! 

America and Russia were also involved in a “space race” to 
reach the moon.  There was endless speculation as to what 
they might find when they got there, with little green men being 
a favourite. 

As Benny Hill sang: “What a world, what a place, ain't you glad 
you're a member of the human race”. 
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1.What did the first ever SMS text message, sent Decem-
ber 3rd 1992, read?  
2. Which Christmas carol includes the lyrics ' all seated on the 
ground, the angel of the Lord came down and glory shone around'?  
3. Which American actress plays the Ghost of Christmas Present in 
the film Scrooge?  
4. The Beach Boys had a Christmas number one US hit single in 
1966 with which song?  
5. Which country is Eggnog said to have originated from?  
6. Which famous scientist born on Christmas day was the first sci-
entist to be buried in Westminster Abbey in London?  
7. What is the name of the little boy in the filmed story of "The 
Snowman" by Raymond Briggs?  
8. Which English author wrote the book A Christmas Carol?  
9. From which town had Mary and Joseph come before arriving in 
Bethlehem?  
10. Name the Christmas song with the initials WIAWW?   

11. Which 3 dimensional puzzle, sold by Ideal Toy Corp., was the 
most popular Christmas gift in 1980?  
12. "There's never really been a real good Christmas movie" is a 
quote by which American rapper and actor?  
13. 'Ilex' is the scientific genus of which type of Christmas foliage?  
14. Which spirit based sauce is traditionally poured over Christmas 
pudding?  
15. In the Christmas song 'Jingle Bells', how many horses pulled the 
sleigh?  
16. By what other title is the film National Lampoons Christmas Va-
cation known in the U.K.?  

  Answers page 27 
 

Christmas Quiz  
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  P        G            M     
     B       W      D            
V            J           S    
       N        Z          L    
   X         Q      H    
           Y             O 

Answers page  27 

For Younger Readers 

 Rearrange the missing  
 letters to find something 
 which we eat at Christmas 

 

Word Wheel 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

  Try these 12 

How do you make mum and dad laugh on 
boxing day? 

Tell them a joke on Christmas Eve!  

 How does Good King Wenceslas like his piz-
zas? 

Deep pan, crisp and even!  

Mum, Can I have a dog for Christmas? 
No, you can have turkey like everyone else!  

How many presents can Santa fit in an empty 
sack? 

Only one, after that it's not empty any more!  

What do you get if you eat Christmas decora-
tions? 

Tinselitus  
What often falls at the North Pole but never 

gets hurt? 
Snow!  
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the February Newsletter is January26th 2016. Any received 
after this time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appro-
priate. The above does not apply to bereavement notices and mes-
sages, which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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Puzzle Solutions   

 Dingbats 
 
 

 

Word Wheel…FRUITCAKE..

For Younger Readers 

1. Grandstand 
2. Big Dipper 
3. First Aid 
4. One in a million 
5. Life begins at 40 or 
    Life after 40 
6. West Indies 

7.   Apple Pie 
8.   The Three Degrees 
9.   Make up for lost   time 
10. Missing You 
11. Up before 8 
12. Play to win 

 Christmas Quiz 
1. Merry Christmas! 
2. While Shepherds Watched  
    Their Flocks by Night 
3. Carol Kane 
4. Good Vibrations 
5. England (East Anglia) 
6. Sir Isaac Newton 
7. James 
8. Charles Dickens 

9. Nazareth 
10. Walking in a Winter  
 Wonderland 
11. Rubik's Cube 
12. Ice Cube 
13. Holly 
14. Brandy Sauce 
15. One 
16. National Lampoons 
 Winter Holidays 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows -    PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors &  

    Conservatories - 609991 
B B Electrical -       Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or  
    07809 58760 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 


